Pierce County ATV Association Minutes
March 18, 2013
El Paso Bar & Grill, Ellsworth, WI

Members Present: Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Ken Majeski, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen,
Gaylen Langer, Scott Jones, and Wiley Jones

The meeting was called to order by President Larry Johnson at 6:00 p.m.

Secretary’s Report was distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to accept the Secretary’s Report by Tina Huppert,
second by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion by Scott Jones, second by Sharolyn Johnson, to approve
Treasurer’s Report. Motion passed.

Member’s Comments:
Scott Jones needs 11 people for security at the Pierce County Fair Tractor Pull. Planning a couple group ATV rides from
the Rush River Club House — no dates set yet.

Gaylen Langer encouraged attendance at the upcoming Snowmobile Club Fundraiser on March 23 at Clyde’s Corner in
Beldenville. Registration at noon, events begin at 1:00 p.m. including Texas Hold Em, meat raffle, poker tournament, and
food at 4:00 p.m. For more information call 715-273-5607.

Old Business:

Town of Rock EIm will be using the same ATV ordinance as the Village of Ellsworth, with ATV violation fines of a
minimum of $250 and not more than $500. Town has requested full signing of town with routes open April 1 to
November 30th, with a one year trial. The Town Board will do the ordinance in April.

Volunteers are needed to put up signs for Rock EIm. Moose Lodge Breakfast is April 7, 3013 and members were
encouraged to continue selling tickets.

New Business:
Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Gaylen Langer, to pay Moose Lodge and St. Croix County for the Moose Lodge
Breakfast fundraiser.

President Larry Johnson will be attending the Highway Committee meeting on Thursday, March 21st to designate
existing county ATV routes open to include UTV use.

A new route going north for the Town of Eau Galle, St. Croix County, is on the Town Board Agenda.

Clubs rides were tabled as Jerry Punches was not in attendance. Several T-shirts are left yet and will be sold at future
events for $10.

The next meeting will be on April 15th at 6:00 p.m. at Clyde’s Corner. Motion by Scott Jones, second by Tina Huppert to
adjourn the meeting at 6:25 p.m. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by,
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Secretary



